
Cash payment on the 

door, or  for payment 

via  BACS please  

contact Martin Forge 

on 01379 898270  

Hinderclay Newsletter October 2023 
If you have anything for the November newsletter, please email liz.channell59@gmail.com  

St. Mary’s Church Services for October. 

 

8 October 2023 - Village Service - 9.30am - Mr Ken Smith 

22 October 2023 - Holy Communion - 9.30am - Rev Cathy Bladen 

29 October 2023 - Benefice HC Service - 10am - Rev Cathy Bladen  

Hinderclay Little Ernie September 

winners 

 
1st 123 David Thorrold 
2nd 40 Corinna Robinson 
3rd 129  Corinna Robinson 
4th 25 Rachel O’Driscoll 

Congratulations to the winners! 
If you would like to be in with a chance to 
win cash prizes every month and support our 
Village Hall, please contact  

Linda Aves on 01379 898512 

Botesdale Brownies 

The Brownies have had a fun filled year!  
The summer term saw visits to Redgrave 
Fen and Botesdale Rec, along with an    
activity day at Thorpe Woodlands and a 
whole weekend of challenges, crafts and 
games at Stoke Ash.  We have learnt 
hand massages, different languages and       
Bollywood dancing.  We took part in the 
Flower Festival and are looking   forward 
to Remembrance Day and making gifts 
for Farnish House. 

As some of our older girls move on, we 
have some spaces available for new 
members.  Please visit 
www.girlguiding.org.uk or get in touch 
for more   information: 

Clare/Tawny Owl                                  
botesdalebrownies@hotmail.com 

07813492820 Now that hedge trimming no longer poses a threat to 
the birds, can people please trim their hedges 
to free up signs and footpaths. Thank you. 

Parish Council 

Thank you to everyone who made this years Harvest Supper such an enjoyable 
evening.  The food was excellent (as usual) the company ‘buzzing’, the quiz  
tested the ‘little grey cells’ and the raffle had something for all tastes.  A      
magnificent sum of £444 was raised and this has been divided equally between 

the Village Hall and St Mary’s Church.  Again - Thank you. 
 
Although down in numbers this year our Harvest Festival Service - led by the Rev Cathy Bladen - 
was full of praise, thought, thankfulness and song for the land and those who bring in the     
harvest.  The church was beautifully decorated to reflect this time of the year, and our harvest 
hymns were led by the Castleton Brass Band.  All donations of produce were collected and taken 
to the local Food Bank. 



Do you need help  
or support? 
 
These people are happy to help if they 
can! 

Karen  01379 898949 Roger  01379 890257 

Kate  01379 898562 Chris  07841 016384 

Ken  01379 898776 Liz 07900 603594 

Richard  07939 241550 Julia  07931  327004 

Village Hall Bookings 

Brownies: Tuesdays in term time 5.30—7pm Contact Clare Brinkley 01379 890 709 

Yoga: Wednesday mornings weekly 9—10.30am and Saturday morning 9.15—10.45am Contact Alyze 

07542 463363 

Coffee Morning: Thursday monthly from 10.30am Contact Len Parsall 01379 898867 

Garden Club: Wednesday evenings monthly 7.30pm Contact Val Forge 01379 898270 

Bingo: Fridays monthly 7 for 7.30 start Future dates in newsletter  

Kenninghall Morris: Thursday evenings 7.30 Contact Jackie Eaton 01379 652349 

Yoga: Monday evenings 6—7pm Contact Abigail Jackson 07557 794928 

Green Fingers Garden Club 

We will have Tim Fuller speaking on "Gardening with Grasses" on  

Wednesday 18th October at 7.30 p m in Hinderclay Village Hall and there will be 

plants for sale too. 

As always, there will be a raffle, our Bring and Buy stall and refreshments. 

Do come along and bring a friend! 

For any further information, call   Val on 01379 898270 

 

 

The next coffee morning will be held on       
Thursday 13th October and every second    

Thursday in the month, at Hinderclay Village 
Hall from 10.30am 

Everyone is welcome and you can enjoy coffee/
tea and a chat. 

Further enquiries from Len on 01379 898867 

Oct/Nov  2023 Bin Collection  

Mo Tu We Th Fr Sa Su 

            1 

2 3 4 5 6 7 8 
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23 24 25 26 27 28 29 

30 31 1 2 3 4 5 

  

 

Throughout Britain, Halloween has traditionally been celebrated by children’s 
games such as bobbing for apples in containers full of water, telling ghost stories 
and the carving of faces into hollowed-out vegetables such as swedes and turnips. 
These faces would usually be illuminated from within by a candle, the lanterns 

displayed on window sills to ward off any evil spirits. The current use of pumpkins 
is a relatively modern innovation imported from the United States, and we can 

also extend the same debt of gratitude to our friends in America for that ‘quaint’ 
“trick-or-treat” tradition! (Historic uk) 

 

 

 

Our next Bingo session will be on Friday 
13th October at the Village Hall.   

Come and join us for a fun evening and a 
chance to win cash prizes! 

Doors open at 7pm, ‘Eyes Down’ at 
7.30pm 

There will be refreshments and a raffle. 

See you there! 

 Remember the clocks go back on 

29th October 


